
Update: November 26, 2024 
S382 was vetoed by the Governor on November 26th.  
https://webservices.ncleg.gov/ViewBillDocument/2023/9566/0/S382-Bill-NBC-14728 
It will be returned to the General Assembly for the possibility of an override vote.  
 
 
On November 20, 2024, the General Assembly ratified Senate Bill 382, which would delay the 
mandatory effective date of the new State Building Codes until July 1, 2025. The bill was sent 
to the Governor’s office on the 20th and is currently awaiting his signature or veto. 
 
DELAY 2024 NORTH CAROLINA STATE BUILDING CODE EFFECTIVE DATE  
SECTION 1F.3.(a)  Definitions. – For purposes of this section, "2024 North Carolina State Building 
Code" means the North Carolina State Building Code collection, and amendments to the Code, as 
adopted by the Council, effective January 1, 2025. As used in this section, "Council" means the 
Building Code Council. On or after January 1, 2025, "Council" means the Building Code Council 
and Residential Code Council. SECTION 1F.3.(b)  Effective Date Delay. – Notwithstanding G.S. 143-
138(d), Section 2 of S.L. 2013-118, or any rule to the contrary, the 2024 North Carolina State 
Building Code shall become effective July 1, 2025. Nothing in this section should be construed to 
abrogate the duties of the Council during this delay, including finalizing its publication, providing 
technical assistance, and educating the public regarding changes to the North Carolina State 
Building Code. SECTION 1F.3.(c)   
Expiration. – This section expires July 1, 2025. 
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